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Stephen Doyle

Doyle Pension & Insurance Management Ltd
114 Pembroke Road

Ballsbridge

Dublin 4

Date: 13 July 2022

Re: BusConnects Belffield/Blackrock to City Centre Core Bus Corridor Scheme
Co. Dublin

Dear Sir,

An Bord Pleanala has received your recent submission in relation to the above-mentioned proposed

road development and will take it into consideration in its determination of the matter. A receipt for the
fee lodged is enclosed.

Please note that the proposed road development shall not be carried out unless the Board has approved
it or approved it with modifications.

The Board has also received an application for confirmation of a compulsory purchase order which
relates to this proposed road development. The Board has absolute discretion to hold an oral hearing in
respect of any application before it, in accordance with section 218 of the Planning and Development Act
2000, as amended. Accordingly, the Board will inform youin due course on this matter.The Board shall
also make a decision on both applications at the same time.

If you have any queries in relation to this matter please contact the undersigned officer of the Board.
Please quote the above-mentioned An Bord Pleanala reference number in any correspondence or

telephone contactwith the Board.

Yours faithfully,
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Sarah Caulfielg’
Executive Officer
Direct Line: 01-8737287
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The Secretary

An Bord Pleanala,

64 Marlborough Street,
Dublin 1

D01 V905

8" July 2022

Dear Sir/ Madam

RE: Observation on a Strategic Infrastructure Development Application

| wish to complain and object in the strongest possible terms to this appalling plan. My business has
operated on Pembroke Road for almost thirty years and these proposed changes would be
extremely damaging and destructive to my commercial viability.

Please find an alternative approach as the proposed changes would be too damaging to my
personal livelihood and the employment of my numerous staff members, which would be seriously
undermined.

Yours faithfully

Stephen Doyle

Doyle Pension & Insurance Management Ltd
114 Pembroke Road
Ballsbridge, Dublin 04



